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10th November, 2017 

 

Dear Parents and Carers, 

 

Remembrance 

Our children enjoyed a moving Remembrance Service this year. 

Following the Royal Legionôs Rethink Remembrance, we 

considered the meaning of the poppy as both a symbol of 

Remembrance and hope. On route to the service, every child 

dropped a poppy on their way, creating a path of red. On these 

poppies, the children wrote names of people from either the past or present that they 

were remembering. Jane Roots helped deepen our understanding of this as well as 

leading the blessing for us all. Finley, Rosie and Alice from Year 6 then shared their 

research with us of a soldier from Twyford, William Barnes, who sadly died from the 

wounds he gained from Passchendaele. William had moved to Twyford shortly after 

Queen Victoria died lodging in a small cottage in North Town (north of Twyford 

House). We then heard other names of the fallen from Twyford. At the end of the 

service, I led our School Councillors to the War Memorial to lay our poppy wreath 

where Jacob shared with us once again In Flanders Field by John McCrea.  
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Special Bonfire Lunch 

On Monday a staggering 114 children enjoyed the special Bonfire Night Lunch. 

Whilst eating hot dogs and rocket ice lollies the children enjoyed a firework display 

on our hall board. It was a great event with more children than usual enjoying a 

school lunch. 

 

Passchendaele 

On Monday we had a visiting speaker who came into school to lead a Remembrance 

Assembly. Andy was dressed up as WW1 marine. He taught the school a drill.  

Thereafter, Yew class had a Remembrance Workshop on Passchendaele. The class 

examined different sources to find out about two World War 1 soldiers who were 

involved in the battle. They found out about the uniform and kit. They then helped 

each other put on puttees which resemble a long bandage wrapped around the calf 

to keep the mud from getting in a soldierôs boots.   

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Yew Class Trip to The Royal Armouries Museum, Fort Nelson 

On Tuesday, Yew class were very fortunate to have a World War One Study Day at 

Fort Nelson Royal Armouries. The children learnt a lot about the uniform and kit of 

both the British and German soldiers. They got to handle equipment and weaponry.  

A World War one barrack room had many items and sources for the children to 

examine. In groups, the children used i-pods to make an i-movie, showing what life 

would have been like for a new recruit, George Weston. The class also had a chance 

to explore the tunnels, view the cannons and watch the gun firing.  It was an 

amazing educational visit which really helped to enrich our topic learning. 
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Sycamore Class Visit Stonehenge 

On Thursday, Sycamore Class had a fantastic trip to Stonehenge.  Not only did they 

discover that were 193 visible stones, but that each stone weighed an average of 4 

elephants ï HUGE!  Armed with that discovery, in the lab during the afternoon they 

undertook some rigorous scientific testing to work out the best stone-age method of 

moving the stones across the landscape (rollers, it seems) and lifting the stones 

upright (a combination of levers and a simple pulley).  Back outdoors, the final 

activities of the day included making rope from reeds ï surprisingly effective ï 

weaving a wattle wall from hazel wands and investigating the contents of a Neolithic 

familyôs hut.  Super hands-on learning enjoyed by all, which challenged some of our 

preconceptions about Stone Age man! 
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Morning Snack Update 

Children from Year 1 to Year 6 are able, if they and you choose, to purchase snacks 

during morning break, if they and you choose.   

Selection of fresh fruit  30p 

Freshly baked bread roll  30p  

Apple juice     30p 

Chocolate milk    50p 

Strawberry milk   50p 

These all comply with Hampshire County Council Catering Services and are low in 
sugar and fats.  

 

Health and Wellbeing Week 

We are all very much looking forward to this week, starting next 
week. During the week, there will be an increased focus on PSHE 
(Personal, Social and Health Education). To further support this 
important part of our curriculum, we are having a team event on 
Wednesday 15th November where the children will be making a 
relaxation bottle. To help us with the resourcing of this, could we 
ask that your child brings in a small, clear plastic bottle with the lid 
before the day. The children may end up using any of the bottles 
donated so it does not need to be named. A small empty clear 
water bottle, with the labels removed, would be the perfect size. 
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